
The telephone number for the STCT is: 

If you require hearing assistance the Tribunal 
has a TTY service available on: 

National Liaison Meeting - 
Compensation Issues 

On 30 October 1997 the President of the AAT 
convened a national liaison meeting in Mel- 
bourne which specifically examined the com- 
pensation jurisdiction. The meeting was timed 
to coincide with the conference of the Employ- 
ment and Compensation Law Committee, a 
Committee of the Law Council of Australia 
which was held in Melbourne on 31 October 
1 997. 

Compensation is the AAT's second largest ju- 
risdiction. Lately it has exhibited signs that it 
is becoming increasingly, inappropriately 
adversarial in nature. Manifestations of this 
tendency include the largest number of mat- 
ters. when compared to other Tribunal juris- 
dictions, which settle either immediately prior 
to hearing or on the day of the hearing. This 
causes significant cost and inconvenience to 
both the parties and the Tribunal. It is the Tri- 
bunal's aim to ensure that matters settle as early 
as appropriate in its pre-hearing stages. This 
is not occui-sing in the compensation jurisdic- 
tion. 

Another indicator of an increasingly adversaiial 
stance is the dramatic increase in the number 
of summonses issued in the jurisdiction. Whilst 
applications in the jurisdiction have increased 
by 11 7c over a three year period, in the same 
period the number of requests for summonses 
have increased by 1 100%. 

The meeting was also convened to discuss the 
issue of settlement generally and hearing pro- 
cedure. 

Respondents, respondent representatives ant 
applicant representatives were invited to attend 
the meeting. 

As the President wished to encourage full and 
frank discussion the meeting was organised in 
a different manner from previous years. The 
day was divided into a series of three parallel 
workshops comprised of three groups of fif- 
teen. Each group was facilitated by the Tiibu- 
nal member and a reporter was appointed to 
take down the proceedings. The workshops 
examined the issues of summonses, settlement 
and hearings. 

At the end of the day the President briefly sum- 
marised the main outcomes from each group 
in relation to each workshop topic. 

The meeting provided the opportunity to 
openly discuss the Tribunal's concerns and the 
external participants' concerns with a view to 
developing options for the allieviation or elirni- 
nation of all problems which were identified. 

The Tribunal is now considering the outcomes 
of the meeting. 

Tribunal Charter 

The Tribunal will soon publish a Charter. The 
Charter will set out the Tribunal's commitments 
about the service it will provide. It will also 
set out the responsibilities of people dealing 
with the Tribunal. 

The Tribunal is committed to maintaining and 
improving the quality of its services. It will 
therefore monitor its performance in meeting 
the commitments set out in the Chaster. The 
Tribunal intends to report on its performance 
against the Charter commitments in its Annual 
Report. 

At the same time as the Charter is published, 
the Tribunal will release a pamphlet setting out 
its complaint-handling policy and procedures. 

Interpreting Policy 

The Tribunal has recently renewed its policy 
as to the circumstances in which it will book 
and pay for inteipreters. Under the previous 
policy, the Tribunal routinely used to book and 


